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Ten Pin Bowling Competition

On Wednesday 14th December 2022, six children from Key 
Stage 2 were selected to represent our School at the West 
London Ten Pin bowling qualifier to qualify for the final in February.  
Although we are the reigning champions, we did not qualify for the 
final this time round. 
Congratulations to the children who represented our school! 
Hopefully, we can qualify next year!

Young Voices Parent Meeting

On Wednesday 11th January, we will be holding a meeting at 
2:45pm regarding the Young Voices Concert which is taking place 
on Tuesday 17th January. At this meeting, we will be handing out 
the parent tickets and providing relevant information about the 
running of the day. If your child is taking part in the Young Voices 
Concert this year, please ensure you attend the meeting. Thank 
you.

Year 6 Parent Workshop

All parents, guardians and carers are invited to attend a Year 6 
SATs workshop on Wednesday 11th January at 9:00am in the 
Hall. 
During the workshop, we will share strategies and ideas that 
could be used at home to support your child’s learning. It will be 
an informative workshop and it is highly recommended that you 
attend. It will also give you opportunities to ask any questions 
regarding the Year 6 curriculum and assessments. We are 
looking forward to seeing you all.

Wrap Around Care

We would like to remind families that our Wrap Around Care 
service is a charged service we offer for working parents, 
guardians and carers. Those who would like to make use of our 
wrap around care provision will be charged as follows: 
• Breakfast Club: 7:45am to staggered start time (cut-off at 
8:15am), £1 per day, per child which includes toast and squash. 
• After School Club: staggered end time to 5:30pm (prompt), £6 
per day, per child, which includes a snack, sandwich, piece of fruit 
and a drink.
If you would like your child to attend Wrap Around Care, please 
let us know what days you would like for breakfast and after 
school care by picking up a form at the School Office. Please note 
payment must be made in advance.

Labelled Water Bottles and Uniform 

Please ensure your child brings a labelled water bottle to school 
each day. It is important children are kept hydrated during the 
School day, which in turn, enhances concentration and alertness 
during lessons. 
Similarly, please ensure each item of your child’s uniform is clearly 
labelled with your child’s full name, particularly blazers, cardigans 
and jumpers.

Updating Email Addresses

Please can all parents, guardians and carers ensure that we have 
an email address on the School system for both parents as we 
would like to send out further communication via email. You can 
either email the School account with this information or fill out the 
contact details form at the School Office. Thank you very much for 
your cooperation.

Parent and Teacher Communications

If you would like to speak with the teachers about your child’s 
progress or wellbeing, you can contact them via the School email 
account. The School Office will pass this information over to 
the teacher who will either contact you or arrange a meeting if 
necessary. This will help to facilitate the staggered start and end 
times and have less congestion at the front entrance.

Reading with your Children!

Reading books aloud to children stimulates their imagination. It 
helps them develop language and listening skills and prepares 
them to understand the written word. With this in mind, we 
urge all parents, guardians and carers to share a book with your 
children at bedtime. For the little ones, this may be simply looking 
at a picture book and introducing key vocabulary. For the older 
ones, it would be really good to start with some simple stories, by 
reading out loud to your child. If you need any advice on reading to 
your child, please do not hesitate to contact the School or speak 
with the class teacher.
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JANUARY

Wednesday 11th
9:00am Year 6 SATs Parent Workshop

2:45pm Young Voices Parent Meeting

Friday 13th Year 6 ‘Future Life’ Presentation

Sunday 15th
Primary School Admissions 
Deadline

Monday 16th to Thursday 19th
Year 6 Bikeability Safer Cycling 
Course

Thursday 17th Young Voices Concert

Wednesday 18th 9:00am Year 2 SATs Parent Workshop

Friday 20th

Year 4 Personal Safety 
Presentation

Year 5 Internet Safety 
Presentation

Monday 23rd to Friday 27th Practice Papers - Year 1, 2 and 6

Monday 30th to Friday 3rd 
February

National Storytelling Week

Tuesday 31st
National Child Measurement 
Programme (NCMP) - Reception 
and Year 6

FEBRUARY

Friday 3rd NSPCC Number Day

Monday 6th to Friday 10th
Children’s Mental Health Week

Schools’ Football Week

Monday 6th
Hearing and Vision Screening - 
Reception

Wednesday 8th and Thursday 
9th

Enrichment Clubs Begin

JANUARY TO FEBRUARY 
2023

Bikeability Safer Cycling Course – Year 6

Year 6 pupils who have signed up, will be participating in a 
‘Bikeability Safer Cycling Course’ which will enable them to 
complete Level 1 and 2 combined. The course will officially start 
on Monday 16th to Thursday 19th January 2023.

Year 2 SATs Parent Workshop

All parents, guardians and carers are invited to attend a Year 2 
SATs workshop on Wednesday 18th January at 9:00am in the 
Hall. During the workshop, we will share strategies and ideas that 
could be used at home to support your child’s learning.  It will be 
an informative workshop and it is highly recommended that you 
attend.  It will also give you opportunities to ask any questions 
regarding the Year 2 curriculum and assessments. 

Week Commencing:  Monday 9th January

M E N U  4

MONDAY
Meal Choice 1 Spaghetti Bolognese       Halal

Meal Choice 2 Spaghetti Bolognese         Non Halal

Meal Choice 3 Mediterranean Pasta Bake Vegetarian

Meal Choice 4 Bolognese with Gluten free Pasta Gluten/Dairy Free

Dessert Choice Raspberry Jelly Fresh Fruit and Yoghurts

TUESDAY
Meal Choice 1 Chicken Sausages with Mashed Potatoes and Beans Halal

Meal Choice 2 Chicken Sausages with Mashed Potatoes and Beans Non Halal

Meal Choice 3 Vegetarian Sausages with Mashed Potatoes and Onion Gravy Vegetarian

Meal Choice 4
Gluten free Pork Sausages with Mashed Potatoes without Milk 
or Butter

Gluten/Dairy Free

Dessert Choice Jam and Coconut Sponge Fresh Fruit and Yoghurts

WEDNESDAY
Meal Choice 1 Diced Lamb with Noodles and Vegetable Stir Fry Halal

Meal Choice 2 Diced Lamb with Noodles and Vegetable Stir Fry Non Halal

Meal Choice 3 Vegetable Stir Fry with Noodles Vegetarian

Meal Choice 4 Diced Lamb with Vegetable Stir Fry Gluten/Dairy Free

Dessert Choice Vanilla Ice Cream with Peaches Fresh Fruit and Yoghurts

THURSDAY
Meal Choice 1 Roast Chicken with Roast Potatoes, Stuffing and Onion Gravy Halal

Meal Choice 2 Roast Chicken with Roast Potatoes, Stuffing and Onion Gravy Non Halal

Meal Choice 3 Cheese and Onion Tart Vegetarian

Meal Choice 4 Roast Chicken with Roast Potatoes and Gluten free Gravy Gluten/Dairy Free

Dessert Choice Chocolate Sponge Fresh Fruit and Yoghurts

FRIDAY
Meal Choice 1 Fish Fingers or Battered Chicken with Potato Wedges Halal

Meal Choice 2 Fish Fingers or Battered Chicken with Potato Wedges Non Halal

Meal Choice 3 Macaroni Cheese Vegetarian

Meal Choice 4
Gluten free Fish Fingers with Gluten free Potato Wedges and 
Beans

Gluten/Dairy Free

Dessert Choice Custard Tart Fresh Fruit and Yoghurts

Please note that all main meals are served with Fresh Vegetables of the Day

Primary School Admissions 2023

We would like to inform all parents, guardians and carers of 
children born between 1st September 2018 and 31st August 
2019 that the closing date for applications for Primary School 
places to be received by the London Borough of Hillingdon, by 
post or online, is midnight on Sunday 15th January 2023. To 
ensure your application arrives on time and in order to give your 
child the best possible chance of being offered the school of your 
choice, we would advise that you submit your applications prior to 
the Christmas holiday period. The London Borough of Hillingdon 
states on their website that they cannot be held responsible for 
any delays in applications due to problems with postal or Internet 
service providers. Further information can be found on (https://
www.hillingdon.gov.uk/primary) or by telephoning the School 
Placement and Admission Team at the Civic Centre, Uxbridge on 
01895 556644.

Year 6 ‘Future Life’ Presentation

On Friday 13th January, the Metropolitan Police Services will 
be holding a ‘Future Life’ workshop for the Year 6 children. This 
workshop will include information regarding gangs and knife 
crime. Please note this workshop will be age appropriate for the 
children.

Terms and Holidays
2022-23

PRIMARY PHASE

AUTUMN TERM 2022

Staff Training: Thursday 1st September 2022
(Half day) [Training – morning only]

[Parent Consultation – afternoon and early evening]
Staff Training: Friday 2nd September 2022
(Half day) [Training – morning only]

[Parent Consultation – afternoon and early evening]
Term Begins: Monday 5th September 2022 (All year groups)
Half Term: Monday 24th to Friday 28th October 2022
Term Ends: Friday 16th December 2022

SPRING TERM 2023

Staff Training: Tuesday 3rd January 2023
(Half day) [Training – morning only]

[Parent Consultation – afternoon and early evening]
Staff Training: Wednesday 4th January 2023
(Half day) [Training – morning only]

[Parent Consultation - afternoon and early evening]
Term Begins: Thursday 5th January 2023
Half Term: Monday 13th to Friday 17th February 2023
Term Ends: Friday 31st March 2023

SUMMER TERM 2023

Staff Training: Monday 17th April 2023
(Half day) [Training – morning only]

[Parent Consultation – afternoon and early evening]
Staff Training: Tuesday 18th April 2023
(Half day) [Training – morning only]

[Parent Consultation - afternoon and early evening]
Term Begins: Wednesday 19th April 2023
Bank Holiday: Monday 1st May 2023 (May Day)
Half Term: Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023
Term Ends: Wednesday 19th July 2023
Staff Training: Thursday 20th July 2023
Staff Training: Friday 21st July 2023

[*Attendance by invitation only]
Times subject to minor change


